
     BOARD OF POLICE COMMISSIONERS 

         33 Laurel Street 

               Branford, CT 06405 

      

                                             TRAFFIC COMMITTEE MINUTES FROM April 11, 2022 

 

Commissioners Present: 

Commissioner Jill Marcus 

Commissioner Richard Goodwin 

Commissioner Patty Austin 

Commissioner Valerie Wiel-Wilkins 

Commissioner John Sousoulas 

Commissioner Janice Heggie Margolis 

 

Also present were: Deputy Chief Alves and Chief Jon Mulhern 

 

The meeting called to order at 5:00 p.m. 

 

Traffic Requests: 

 

1.   Request for designated resident parking spaces in the Harrison parking lot. The Police 

Department has no authority pertaining to municipal parking lots. Therefore the Committee 

recommends no action and suggests the complainant take up the issue with the Board of 

Selectmen. 

 

2.  Request for non-interstate signage at exit 56 both I-95 north and south in the town of 

Branford. The Committee recommends no action. 

 

3.     Follow- up status of the approved traffic light voice- assist on the corner of Montowese St. and 

Main St. This will be included in the  sidewalk/crosswalk upgrade scheduled for later this year. 

 

3. Request for increased police enforcement and speed trailer on Pawson Rd. The Committee 

recommends approval of this request. 

 

Motion to Adjourn: Motion made by Commissioner Sousoulas to adjourn the meeting at 5:22 

p.m. Seconded by Commissioner Marcus. Vote unanimous.  

 

Respectfully Submitted, 

Patty Austin, Commissioner 

Chair, Traffic Committee 

 


